University of Nebraska - Lincoln

DigitalCommons@University of Nebraska - Lincoln

Nebraska Bird Review

Nebraska Ornithologists' Union

3-1997

The Nebraska Ornithologists' Union Executive Committee Highlights of Meeting, 28 September 1996

Robin Harding Nebraska Ornithologists' Union

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.unl.edu/nebbirdrev



Part of the Ornithology Commons, Poultry or Avian Science Commons, and the Zoology Commons

Harding, Robin, "The Nebraska Ornithologists' Union Executive Committee Highlights of Meeting, 28 September 1996" (1997). Nebraska Bird Review. 278.

https://digitalcommons.unl.edu/nebbirdrev/278

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Nebraska Ornithologists' Union at DigitalCommons@University of Nebraska - Lincoln. It has been accepted for inclusion in Nebraska Bird Review by an authorized administrator of DigitalCommons@University of Nebraska - Lincoln.

No. 1

43

NEBRASKA ORNITHOLOGISTS' UNION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE Highlights of Meeting 28 September 1996 Recorded by Robin Harding, Secretary

The meeting was held at the Nebraska National Forest near Halsey during Fall Field Days.

Betty Grenon, Treasurer, indicated that Dr. and Mrs. R. G. Cortelyou gave many items to N.O.U. when they moved to Mercer Island, WA. The funds from contributions for these items will be used to establish a scholarship fund to recruit new members. The scholarship recipient will get an all-expenses-paid trip to a N.O.U. meeting. Details will be worked out later.

Neal Ratzlaff, President, said that N.O.U. has 501 C3 status and is recognized by the federal government as a non-profit organization.

The status of the Nebraska Breeding Bird Atlas Project (Wayne Mollhoff, Coordinator) was discussed. The Atlas will have about 200 pages with about 335 sketches and maps. The Nebraska Game and Parks Commission has agreed to do the maps, and Brett Ratcliffe has agreed to edit the atlas. Funding is being sought to pay for the printing expenses.

Mary Lou Pritchard, Librarian, reported that the N.O.U. Field Card of Nebraska Birds, printed by the Nebraska Game and Parks Commission, is very popular, and reprinting will be needed at some time in the future. She also said that 250 books were given to the N.O.U. Library by the Cortelyous.

Nebraska Ornithologists' Union, Inc. 3018 O Street, Lincoln, NE 68510-1529

Forward and Return Postage Guaranteed Address Correction Requested

NONPROFIT ORG. U.S.POSTAGE PAID Lincoln, NE Permit No. 756

Table of Contents

Nebraska Ornithologists' Union Treasurer's Annual Report	
The Official List of the Birds of Nebraska	3
Winter Field Report, December 1996-February 1997	17
Nebraska Christmas Bird Count for 1996	27
1997 Survey of Bald and Golden Eagles in Nebraska	36
Bald Eagle Counts at Two Central Nebraska Public Power	
and Irrigation District Facilities 4	40
Notes on Bird Sightings in Nebraska	41
Nebraska Ornithologists' Union Executive Committee	
Meeting Highlights, 28 September 1996 4	43

The Nebraska Bird Review is published quarterly in March, June, September, and December by the Nebraska Ornithologists' Union, Inc., as its official journal, and is sent to members not in arrears for dues. Annual subscription rates (on a calendar-year basis only): \$12.50 in the United States, \$15.00 in Canada and Mexico, and \$17.50 for all other countries, payable in advance. Single copies are \$4.00 each, postpaid, in the United States, and \$5.00 elsewhere. Send orders for back issues to Mary H. Pritchard, NOU Librarian, University of Nebraska State Museum, Lincoln, NE 68588-0514.

Memberships in NOU (on a calendar year basis only): Active, \$10.00; Sustaining, \$20.00; Student, \$8.00; Family Active, \$15.00; Family Sustaining, \$25.00; Life, \$150.00. Send dues and subscriptions to Elizabeth Grenon, NOU Treasurer, 1409 Childs Road East, Bellevue, NE 68005.

Send manuscripts, Christmas count reports, and notes on bird sightings to Rosalind Morris, Editor, 3018 O St., Lincoln, NE 68510-1529. Quarterly bird reports are sent to Ross Silcock, P.O. Box 300, Tabor, IA 51653.

Other officers are: President, Neal Ratzlaff, 536 Brentwood Rd., Omaha, NE 68114-4269; Vice-President, Betty Allen, 9628 Emmet St., Omaha, NE 68134; Secretary, Robin Harding, R.R. 2, Box 218, Gibbon, NE 68840-9654; Directors, Thomas Labedz, 724 Glenarbor Circle, Lincoln, NE 68512; Mark Brogie, 508 Seeley, Box 316, Creighton, NE 68729; Alice Kenitz, 190648 County Road 22, Gering, NE 69341. The Records Committee Chair is Mark Brogie (address given under Directors).